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Dear Friends, 

 

The year has been a mix of highs and lows, marked by significant events and emotional 

challenges. On the positive side, there have been advancements in science and technology, 

efforts to address climate change have gained momentum in some areas, and communities have 

shown remarkable resilience and unity in the face of adversity. Celebrations, personal milestones, 

and acts of kindness have brought hope and joy to many. 

 

However, the year has also been marked by tragedies. Hurricane Helene was a devastating 

natural disaster, leaving widespread destruction and displacing many families. Recovery efforts 

have been ongoing, with communities coming together to rebuild. Additionally, the loss of loved 

ones has been a poignant reminder of life's fragility, touching families and communities around 

the world. Through it all, the year has highlighted humanity’s capacity to persevere, adapt, and 

support one another, even in the most challenging circumstances. 

~continued on page 2~ 

During the holiday season, it's easy to forget 
that sometimes the best gift of all is simply the 

gift of time. I can't think of anything a writer 
would appreciate more than being given time 

and space to work. 
 

 ~Kate Klise ~ 
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It serves as a reminder to cherish the good moments and learn from the difficulties and 

differences that we share as we move forward. 

 

As the year draws to a close, I want to take a moment to reflect on the incredible community  

we have built together at ETSU and extend my heartfelt gratitude for all you do. To our faculty 

and staff, your dedication to fostering a vibrant, inclusive, and enriching academic environment 

is the foundation of our success. Your tireless efforts to support our students, innovate in your 

work, and contribute to the university's mission inspire us all. 

 

To our students, your curiosity, resilience, and commitment to learning embody the spirit of    

our institution. Thank you for your enthusiasm and for contributing to the diverse and dynamic 

fabric of our university.  

Together, we’ve achieved so much this year, including, but not limited  to completing the HEED 

application, continuing with the moonshot initiatives, hosting the annual equity and inclusion 

conference, launching the student success planning process, expanding services in the Women 

and Gender Resource Center, and a host of many other initiatives. None of this would have 

been possible without your support, collaboration, and passion. As we move into the holiday 

season, I hope you take time to rest, celebrate, and enjoy the company of loved ones. As we 

are in our reflective mode, please continue to remember our core values, which include:  

• PEOPLE come first, are treated with dignity and respect, and are encouraged to achieve their       

full potential; 

• RELATIONSHIPS are built on honesty, integrity, and trust; 

• DIVERSITY of people and thought is respected; 

• EXCELLENCE is achieved through teamwork, leadership, creativity, and a strong work ethic; 

• EFFICIENCY is achieved through wise use of human and financial resources; and 

• COMMITMENT to intellectual achievement is embraced. 

 

Wishing you a joyous holiday season and a prosperous and fulfilling New Year! 

 
Sincerely, 

Dr. Keith V. Johnson 

Continued ~ Message from Dr. Keith Johnson 

“Be like a tree. Stay grounded. Connect with your roots. Turn over a new leaf.          
Bend before you break. Enjoy your unique natural beauty. Keep growing.”  

~ Joanne Raptis ~ 
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Honoring Our Heroes: Veterans Day Celebration 2024  

On this Veterans Day, we came together to honor the brave men and women who have self-

lessly served our nation. Through heartfelt tributes, shared stories, and moments of gratitude, 

we celebrated their courage and sacrifice. Let us continue to express our appreciation, not just 

today, but every day. Thank you, veterans, for your unwavering dedication to our freedom.  
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Human Rights Day 

Human Rights Day is celebrated each year on December 10th to 

commemorate the adoption of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights 

(UDHR) by the United Nations General Assembly in 1948.  

Each year, Human Rights Day focuses on a specific theme to address a 

particular human rights issue. Themes have included topics such as the right to 

education, freedom of expression, and the fight against discrimination.  

 
The theme for Human Rights Day 2024, "Our Rights, Our Future—Acting Now," emphasizes the 

urgent need to address human rights challenges today to ensure a brighter and more equitable 

future for all. It serves as a powerful reminder that human rights are the foundation of peaceful 

and prosperous societies and that safeguarding these rights cannot be delayed. Read more. 

2024 Theme: "Our Rights, Our Future—Acting Now" 

Complimentary Dinner at ETSU Dining Hall for 
Veterans/Military Members  

ETSU Dining Hall hosted a special event to 

honor and celebrate Veterans and 

Military Members by offering a 

complimentary dinner. This thoughtful 

gesture was a heartfelt way to express 

gratitude for their service and sacrifices. 

 
The event brought together members of the 

ETSU community, creating a warm and 

welcoming atmosphere to recognize these 

heroes. 

 
Added here are pictures capturing the 

meaningful moments and connections 

shared during this memorable celebration. 

https://www.ohchr.org/en/about-us/human-rights-day
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Empowering Your Journey: Unlock Support with 
ETSU Disability Services!  
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Celebrating Diversity, Leadership, and Community 
Through Culture, Heritage, and Excellence at ETSU  
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Celebrating Diversity ~ Continued   
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Celebrating Diversity ~ Continued   
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Celebrating Diversity ~ Continued   
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Celebrating Diversity ~ Continued   

The Multicultural Center sponsors diverse student organizations that bring a sense of 
belonging and community for our students.   
 
• Black Affairs Association 
• Chinese Student and Scholars Association 
• Gospel Choir 
• International Choir 
• International Student Association 
• Shades of Africa 
• Asian American Student Association  
• Hispanic American Student Community Alliance 
• Kompa Dance Club 
• Native American Student Organization 
• National Association of Colored Women's Club Inc. Women of Knowledge and  

Excellence (W.O.K.E) 
• South Asian Student Association 
• Ladies of Elegance 
• The ROOTS 
 
Click here to learn more about these student organization. 

Diverse Student Organizations   

https://www.etsu.edu/equity/mcc/organizations.php
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Upcoming Events 

December 2024   

Friday  Dec. 6th Safe Zone Ally Training 
Registration is Free 

C. Sherrod Library 
- Room 433  

1:00- 
4:00pm 

Wednesday Dec.11th Multicultural Center Celebration Culp Auditorium 7:00pm 

Thursday  Dec.12th Lavender Celebration  Culp 272 6:00pm 

  January 2024     

Monday Jan. 13th The MLK Legacy Program  Carillon Alumni 
Plaza (Bell Tower)  

11:30am- 
12:30pm 

Tuesday Jan. 21st MLK Cake Cutting Celebration Culp Student Ctr 11:00am- 
2:00pm 

Thursday Jan. 30th Neurodivergence and Gender Workshop Culp Student Ctr 
Room 219 

4:40-
6:30pm 

https://forms.office.com/r/Zwj249qwnV
https://risehfl.org/events/2024/11/15/tri-facets-neurodivergence-and-gender
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Upcoming Events ~ continued 
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Office of Equity and Inclusion 
109 Burgin E. Dossett Hall 

P.O. Box 70705 
Johnson City, TN 37614 

P 423-439-4445 
F 423-439-4543 

 
 Webpage: https://www.etsu.edu/equity/  
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/

etsuequity/  
Instagram and Twitter - etsu_equity 

We would like to  

hear from you.  

If you have an announcement, event,       
accomplishment, etc. you would like to 
have published in the newsletter send 

them to Kim Maturo at maturo@etsu.edu. 

 

To add a name to our mailing list, please 
email Kim Maturo at maturo@etsu.edu. 

National Council for Black Studies exists to promote 
academic excellence and social responsibility in the 
discipline of Africana/Black Studies through the pro-
duction and dissemination of knowledge, professional 
development and training, and advocacy for social 
change and social justice.  
 
NCBS seeks to: 

• Facilitate through consultation and other services, 
the recruitment of Black Scholars for all levels of 
teaching and research in universities and colleges; 

• Assist in the creation and implementation of multi-
cultural education programs and materials for K-12 

schools and higher education institutions; 

• Promote scholarly African-centered research on all 
aspects of the African World experience; 

• Increase and improve informational resources on 
Pan-African life and culture to be made available 
to the general public; 

• Provide professional advice to policymakers in 
education, government and community develop-
ment; 

• Maintain international linkages among Africana 
Studies scholars; 

• Work for the empowerment of African People. 

Congratulations Dr. Kevin L. Brooks, Director of the 
Mary V. Jordan Multicultural Center 

https://www.etsu.edu/equity/
https://www.facebook.com/etsuequity/
https://www.facebook.com/etsuequity/
mailto:maturo@etsu.edu
mailto:maturo@etsu.edu

